

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, February 14, 2011
Board Members Present:  Gill James, Pat McCarthy, Joann Fukuma, Joe Thompson, 
Derek Tucci, Annette Duvall, Gary Emslie, Bob Dowding, Todd Franceschina, Bill Bettinger, Craig Olson, Chris Bigelow, Tim Tubbs, Jeff  Lowell

Tom and Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Joe Thompson, Bill Bettinger

1. Introduction of Guests:  

2. Approval of Monday, January 10, 2010 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$23,878.50   

Savings:
$26,260.13

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #16212 through #16226 for a total of $ 11,393.18
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P.  


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Craig Olson, Chris Bigelow
A. WIAA Revenue Share Program.  WIAA is reviewing the process for distributing funds once the revenue sharing fund reaches its goal amount.  Each district needs to establish a committee to determine how the funds will be distributed.  Many different ways to do this, but maybe we should look at creative ways to distribute, especially for those who need to travel across the state.  We need a clarification on what is meant by state tourney…does it include the regional brackets in various sports, too?

B. Soccer Protocol.  WIAA board provided protocol for handling ejections during post-season play.  For abusive language or violent conduct, the game can be ended.  A games committee would hear the case, and then if upheld, the contest would end.  What about at the round of 16 or 8…do we really expect three unbiased people to attend every post season contest in case this happens?

C. Summer Activity Committee.  A committee will be established to look at summer activities to see whether we want to take any action to slow down the activity.  Some insurance management (Washington Risk Management) companies are looking to develop regulation on camps.

D. State Volleyball Tournament Proposal.  The volleyball committee has presented a proposal for third reading, so we wanted to make sure there was discussion on this topic.  Championship brackets are best of 5 while console brackets would be best of 3.  One full day is saved on the tournament as well.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Pat McCarthy
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  
  1 Player Ejections

  1 Academic Ineligibility


B. League Reports

i. Kingco – A group approached the league about possible internet broadcasts of contests.  Stark is reviewing software for scheduling with rSchool and League minder to determine direction for that.  Gill also asked the district for a final vote on the track issue with District 1.  The number exceeds the normal allocation for tourneys and the board was asked to see if there was any conflict with the 4A agreement with District 1.  The board approved this for the 2012 track season so Kingco 4A can host a 16 person meet.  M/S/P

ii. Metro – Scott Garvis is looking at rSchool for scheduling for the league beginning next year.  Joann asked about the choice to move the 3A tourney to Chief Sealth and possible home court advantage.  Tom reported on the costs associated with SPU and the discussions about how the change was made to Sealth.  He also indicated that it is district policy that if a school qualifies to play at its own site, that is OK and a “neutral” site is not required.  Tom also reviewed the regional wrestling problem that occurred last week with Seamount.

iii. Emerald City – Tennis and Golf will move to the fall (boys) and boy’s soccer will move to the spring.  They are also looking at developing rules and regs. around Ultimate Frisbee and having boys in the fall and girls in the spring.

iv. SeaTac – Bob talked about the increase in Park Department fees for field usage.  Lopez and Rainier Christian are looking at participating in 8 man football.  In basketball, we will play the 3 vs 4 boys game because we have three #1s and that game makes a difference.  On the girl’s side, we will not play the 3 vs. 4 game because both will be considered as #2s to the regional tournament.  

v. MS – Northshore will eliminate 9th grade football and they will be eligible for HS participation beginning next year.  This will add freshman football teams to the Kingco League.

C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson.  Meeting w/ Official Assigners.  Tom reported on his meeting with the officials groups on Feb. 7

a. West Seattle Stadium – Football referees request that we try to find a place for them to change that is clean, appropriate, and has showers.  Suggestions include checking with the golf course to see if they have a place or allow the officials to use the home locker room after the contest for showers.

b. Volleyball Referee Stands – Please check your referee stands.  Apparently there are several that are unsafe.

c. Arbiter.  Please go into the program to check each week whether officials have been assigned to your contests.  Get your schedules into the assignors in a timely fashion as well.

d. Coaching boxes.  Please remember that there is a 28’ line. No coaches or players should be sitting or standing beyond that point.  This is considered the coaching box.

e. Official’s dressing rooms.  There is concern about sight lines in some locker rooms.  Please make sure that windows are covered so that officials are not put into an awkward position.  Also make sure there are appropriate dressing areas when there is a mixed crew.

f. 520 Bridge Tolls.  Tolls start in late March.  How will this effect officials?  We need to consider the additional costs to the officials to serve our district schools and come up with some suggestions on how we might negotiate additional costs.  The officials will be coming up with some proposals and we may want to come up with some as well. Todd and Mike probably should be discussing this and its relevance to the statewide agreement.

D. Winter District Tournament Status

E. IRS Status. IRS has backed off charging penalty for return lost in the mail.
F. Review Proposed Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly.  Cindy Adsit will attend the March 14 meeting to go over the amendments with us.  We will invite the Rep Assembly members to attend to discuss the amendments.  The district board will vote at the April 14 meeting and the reps will vote online that night or the next day.
G. Sea-King Director Evaluation.  No report.

7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence.  

B. Web Site: www.seaking2.com.  

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, March 14, 2011-3:30PM Samm. HS
A. 2011-2012 Executive Board Meeting Schedule

B. District Tournament Financial Reports for Swimming/Gymnastics/Wrestling

C. Review Proposed Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly

9. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM.

